NEW YORK STATE SENATOR

Tedisco, Koetzle & Town of Glenville Open New James R.

Buhrmaster Pathway

SENATOR JIM TEDISCO  October 28, 2019

Senator Jim Tedisco (R,C,I,REF-Glenville) today joined Glenville Town Supervisor Chris
Koetzle, members of the Town Board, and the Buhrmaster family to officially open the new

“James R. Buhrmaster Pathway.”

Tedisco was pivotal in making the project happen by helping to secure a $250,000 state grant
for the construction of the new pedestrian trail on Glenridge Road that will go from the

intersection of Route 50 to the entrance to the Woodhaven neighborhood in Glenville.

Senator Tedisco, Supervisor Koetzle, the Town Board, Assemblywoman Mary Beth Walsh,
and County Legislator Brian McGarry, were joined by Jim Buhrmaster's wife,
Sandra Buhrmaster, and other members of the Buhrmaster family for the unveiling of the

trail and dedication of the sign with his name and picture on it.

“I'm proud to have been able to fight for and secure a $250,000 state grant to return tax
dollars back to the 49th Senate District that will benefit Glenville residents for years to come
in terms of enhancing their quality of life, public safety and promoting positive health and
physical fitness with the addition of the new ‘Glenville Town Center James

R. Buhrmaster Pathway. Through the naming of the trail after Jim Buhrmaster, who was a

dedicated, caring and beloved public servant, his memory will continue to live on in the



center of the town he always called home.”
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